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Knights of Columbus 
In Service to One, In Service to All 

Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

Monthly Meeting Minutes – October 9, 2021 

         

I. General 

• The Council was called to order at 8:15AM by GK Leonard Martinez.  

• Opening Prayers were offered by the GK and Bernard Stancati, Council Recorder.   

• The council recited the Pledge of Allegiance.                                                                                                             

• The Grand Knight then called for the role-call of officers; the results are as follows (P = Present; A = 

Absence; E = excused).  

 

Title  Title Status Title Status 

Chaplain P Financial Secretary P Inside Guard P 

Grand Knight P Treasurer P Outside Guard P 

Dep. Grand Knight 0 Lecturer P Trustee 3rd Year P 

Chancellor A Advocate P Trustee 2nd Year A 

Recorder P Warden E Trustee 1st Year P 

 

• The September 2021 business meeting minutes were read-in for approval by GK Leonard Martinez. The 

GK then called for a motion to accept the minutes as read. Jason Curl made a motion to accept. Paul 

Sciera provided a second. After no further discussion a vote was called for by the GK and then taken, it 

was unanimous. The business meeting minutes from the previous month were then approved as read.  

 

II. Applications for Approval – Joe Regnery/Ryan Fesker 

• One transfer Form 100: Mr. Steve Hupka from St Thomas More.   

• Joe Regnery introduced Mr. Hupka’s application and provided some background information on 

Steve.  

• Roger Giudici read in the application, providing additional background information.  

• Once the read-in was completed Joe asked that a motion be made to accept Mr. Hupka’s Transfer 

100.  

• Mike McGinnis made a motion to accept; John Alfeld provided a second. After no further discussion 

a vote was taken and it was unanimous.  

 

III. Grand Knight Report – Leonard Martinez 

• Correspondence:  

• Future Sister Katie Logan sent a Thank You note to PGK Mike Burkett (see attachment pg.14).  

• Events/activities/shout-outs and general information:  

• The GK’s Thank-you and e-gratis corner, with special shout-out thanks going to: 

• Our brother Knights who worked hard on another outstanding Breakfast Burrito event, held on 

September 26th.  

• To Steve Froseth for his professional skills in putting together the Knights Golf Tournament that 

was held on 1 October at the Links Golf Course, 22 Golfers participated.  

• Those Council members who did some outstanding work with Paul and Jennifer Sciera on the 

highway cleanup initiative. Nevertheless, a concerted efforts needs to be made to get more 

Council members involved in this worthwhile effort. 

• David and Kathleen Martz, who sold all the Football Czar tickets before the end of September. 
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• The membership at large for your outstanding service to Parish, Community and Council. 

Prayers for all affected by SARS-CoV-2.  

• The Council is currently looking to recruit someone to fill the role of Deputy Grand Knight and 

Chancellor. Interested candidates please contact GK Leonard Martinez.  

• Concerning the church parking lot, a new traffic flow pattern is in the works to be implemented, 

more information to follow.   

• All considering, the Council membership continues to navigate the stormy waters of the COVID-19 

pandemic. And while it directly impacts our efforts, such as our Thanksgiving campaign to feed the 

hungry, the suffering endured is increasing our Faith, touching many via our programs, along with 

attracting new members 

• Child Safe Environment training is being administered through the parish front office. Yet based on 

new guidance from the Colorado Springs Diocese, only those council members who are directly 

involved in the various Pax Youth programs need to take either the initial or refresher course.  If you 

require this training, or are not sure if the new guidelines apply to you, please contact Ms. Marcela 

Garcia Lopez (mgarcialopez@paxchristi.org, 720-419-0125) at the front office.   

• Please continue to pray for all listed on our Good of the Order and all those we think about in our 

hearts. Please let us know of any distressed or sick Knight or Family member. 

• The November Planning Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 26 October, 7-8pm, social hour at 

6:30pm. Location is Leonard’s home at 9228 Sugarstone Cir. Highlands Ranch, CO.  

• Knight of the Month – Steve Froseth 

• Family of the Month – Scieras, Paul and Jenny.  

• Knight of the Year – TBA in December.  

• Pennies from Heaven or Bucks from the ‘KOC Bucksarooskies.’  

 

IV. Chaplain’s Report – Father Andrzej Szczesnowicz  

• Father Andrzej provided information concerning the parish’s parking lot project, its resurfacing and the 

new traffic flow pattern for cars going to and from the church property (see attachment pg.13). Father 

mentioned that he will be discussing this situation at the all Masses starting the weekend of 9/10 

October. He also asked for some help and assistance from the Council membership in terms of directing 

people which way to go when entering the parking lot area for Mass. This help will be needed starting 

23 October for the Saturday 5pm Mass. Father Andrezej finished up his talk by thanking the Council 

membership at large for all our help and support in various activities, initiatives, and events.   

 

V. Treasurer’s Report – Jason Curl  

• Report(s) were distributed prior to the meeting (see attachment pg.10). 

• Bank Balance – $25,712.36.   

• Outstanding Funds – ($2,687.73). 

• Hailey Fund – $246.41.  

• Lady Knights – $4,303.56. 

• Available Funds – $19,536.44.  

• For other additional information (see attachment pg.10).  

 

VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Ryan Fesker 

• Report(s) were distributed prior to the meeting (see attachment pgs.11&12). Figures for the month have 

been reconciled and are in balance with the Treasurers report.    

• Receipts/Actual Income – $1,644.   

• Expenditures – $5,507.  

• Expected Bank balance – $25,712.36.     

• Due to recent activity, there is a negative net cash flow of ($3,863) for this period.  

mailto:mgarcialopez@paxchristi.org
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• For other additional information (see attachment pgs.11&12).  

 

VII. Auditor and Trustees - Gary Mayfield/William Hensen/Michael Burkett.  

• Trustee 3rd Year and DD Mike Burkett said thanks to all Council members for their ongoing help 

and support.  

• Nothing new to report.  

 

VIII. Chancellor’s Update – GK for Dan Donaldson.  

• Refund Support Vocations Program (RSVP): 

• Presently, the council is supporting two seminarians (Will Dwayer and Kolbe Kirst).  

• The Council is continuing its funding support for future Sister Katie Logan at Franciscan Sisters of 

Christian Charity. Katie sent Mike Burkett, Trustee, PGK, and District Deputy for KOC District-9 a 

Thank You note (see attachment pg.15) 

• The ‘Prayer for Vocations’ was read.  

 

IX. Programs, Categories, and Committee Reports – Facilitated by the GK for the council’s DGK.  

• Other:  

• None.  

 

a. Membership Report – Joe Regnery  

• Form 100’s. 

• New candidate(s): 

• Concerning new prospects, Joe explained that hardcopy Form 100s are no longer to be used, 

it is all done electronically. The hardcopy Form 100s will be used for transfers only.  

• Transfers:  

• Mr. Steve Hupka, St. Thomas More. His transfer application was read-in and approved.  

• ‘Charity, Unity, and Fraternity’ Exemplification Team:  

• Recurring training – none scheduled at this time.     

• Charity/Unity/Fraternity Exemplification(s):  

• Per direction from CO State Deputy John Herskovits, the Pax Council along with four other 

major churches, will be on the hook to host an exemplification once a quarter. The dates and 

times will be then be posted on the CO KOC website.  

• Additionally, Joe is planning on continuing his efforts to reach out to other 1st and 2nd Degree 

members to encourage them to participate in these planned exemplifications. He also asked for 

help in assistance in this effort from the group. 

• Membership Retention committee: 

• Retention/Membership Drive related events and activities. 

• Pax Open House Ministry Fair is scheduled for the weekend of 13/14 November after each Mass.  

• Other:  

• Refer interested Catholic Men to this website – www.kofc.org/joinus. To make things easier 

yet, Supreme has developed a QR Code for people to scan that will take them to the 

application part of the KOC webpage.  

• Joe mentioned that he has had posters and cards made with the QR Code listed on them. So 

that when scanned this will send a new prospective candidate to the signup webpage.   

• Catch word- ‘Join us to make a difference in both your parish and community.’ 

• The KOC online application process is working and has worked well in the past for our 

Council.  

  

 

http://www.kofc.org/joinus
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b. Faith-in-Action Top-level Program Report – GK/DGK 

• Nothing to report.      

 

c. Family Category Activity report – Brennan Mendus  

• Required program(s): 

• Consecration to the Holy Family:  

• Featured programs(s): 

• Food for Families: 

• Recommended program(s): 

• Family of the Month/Year: 

• Family of the month – The Scieras. 

• Family of the Year – Is announced in December.  

• Keep Christ in Christmas event(s): 

• See you Christmas 2021.  

• Council sponsored program(s): 

• Sunday donuts.  

• Has resumed, with success.  

• The proposed plan calls for Council to have the 2nd Sunday of the month.  

• Proceeds are going to the Hailey fund.    

• Lenten Fish Tacos.  

• Beer and Brats. 

• Done for the season.  

• Action officer for these events is Joe Musso.   

• 10937 Breakfast Burrito Brigade operations report:   

• The next one is scheduled for 17 October after the Sunday morning Masses.  

• The funds from this activity will be going to CO Special Olympics.  

• Action officer is Brennan Mendus.  

• Spaghetti Dinners: 

• Saturday October 23rd, Great Hall.  

• Proceeds collected will go to Supremes’ Hurricane Ida Relief Fund.  

• Action officers for this event are Brennan Mendus, Joe Musso, and William Hensen.  

• Summer Camping Trip:  

• See you in 2022.    

• Other: 

• Council monthly socials: 

• On permanent hold.  

• Live Show for families – MASS CONFUSION Saturday October 30th.  

• This live performance will happen after Saturday mass from 7pm to 8:30pm in the church.  

• Directly after 5pm Mass, the Lady Knights are hosting a reception with food and drinks 

before the show begins.  

• Our council has been asked to monitor table setup, and wine consumption.  

• Additionally, because Pax Christi is reaching out to St. Marks and other parishes. Father 

Andrej is hoping for about 400 to 500 attending. Therefore, having 8 or 10 Knights in 

attendance would be very helpful to the Lady Knights. 

• If you require the Diocesan sponsored Youth Protection Training course, please contact Ms. 

Marcela Garcia Lopez (mgarcialopez@paxchristi.org, 720-419-0125) at the front office.    

 
           

mailto:mgarcialopez@paxchristi.org
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d. Community Category Activity report – Richard Cooke    

• Required program(s): 

• Helping Hands: 

• Annual Thanksgiving Basket/Gift Cards Drive:  

• Donations can be either in the form of check, cash, or gift card.  

• Collection will start October 16/17th and go thru November 20th.  

• Distribution of gift cards will take place on 21 November.    

• More information to follow.  

• Forty Cans for Lent campaign: completed, see you in 2022.  

• Featured programs(s) 

• Recommended program(s):    

• Free Throw Championship: done at the parish picnic   

• Soccer Challenge: done at the parish picnic, see District Deputy’s Report for more information.   

• Action officer for both was Willian Hensen.  

• Council sponsored program(s): 

• ARP/Special Olympics Tootsie Roll Drive.  

• Cancelled for 2021.  

• The current approved plan calls for the Council to donate the proceeds collected from the 

next scheduled Breakfast Burritos to go to Special Olympics CO.  

• Football Fund Crazr.  

• Completed, all tickets have now been sold. 

• Action Officer was Dave Martz.  

• Peach Sales: 

• Completed for 2021.  

• The money collected has gone to the KOC scholarship fund.   

• Coat Drive initiative. 

• Highway Cleanup:  

• Faithful Navigator, Paul Sciera, is the action officer for this project.  

• The last one was held on 25 September, and many thanks to those who participated (see 

attachment pg.15).   

• Other: 

• Proposed initiative to recognize Honorary and Life Members. 

• Church grounds cleanup set for Saturday – October 16th, 8am to 1pm.  

• The plan is to make this a church-wide volunteer project that will look a lot like previous 

cleanup events.  

• Leonard has asked for, and been given, specific duties that includes removing 6 small dead or 

dying trees and removal of small bushes.  

• The parish will provide materials, the council will provide tools, gloves, and misc. small 

tools. 

• Action Officer for the Council’s portion is Steve Froseth.  

• The Knights of Columbus Golf Tournament  

• Was held on October 1st, Links Golf Course, Highlands Ranch.  

• 22 golfers participated. 

• $2,440 was collected; expenses totaled (1,692); netted $748. 

• The Action Officer was Steve Froseth. 
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e. Faith Category Activity report – Alan Brown  

• Required program(s): 

• Spiritual Reflection: 

• Featured program(s):  

• Refund for Support Vocations Program (RSVP):  

• The Council is currently sponsoring two seminarians. 

• See Chancellor’s report.  

• Recommended program(s) 

• Marian Icon Prayer Program:  

• Rosary:  

• Holy Hours: 

• ‘Into the Breach:’ program:  

• Completed.  

• Council sponsored program(s) 

• KOC High School Senior Stewardship Scholarship Award program: 

• The current recipients are: Austen Yarosh; Sarah Mendus; Darby Brown; and Gabriela 

Rivera. 

• The money collected from this year’s Council Peach Sales effort went to support this 

initiative.  

• Other: 

• The ‘Point Men’/ Knights Saturday morning Faith Seminars: 

• The Point Men completed the Chris Stephanik’s ‘Rise’ program’ today, 10/9/21. The ‘Rise’ 

program was a 30-day challenge to Men that included wonderful suggestions for building up 

the modern man and helping him to become a better son, father, spouse, and/or brother. 

• The session on 10/16 will focus on learning about Saint Maria Goretti and her incredible 

story of forgiveness given to her killer Alessandro Serenelli. Alessandro murdered Maria by 

stabbing her to death only because she would not succumb to his sexual advances. Later at 

her beatification, Alessandro was forgiven for his actions by Maria through a dream 

explained by Maria's Mother. Maria's body is incorrupt and relics from her body have proven 

to cause miracles that have made her a saint. The group will also learn about other relics as 

presented by Father Carlos. 

• Then on 10/23, the group will engage in a program called LIFE by Real Life Catholic and 

Chris Stephanik. This program contains a revealing series of interviews with people from all 

walks of life, all over the world. Anything but average, these everyday folks are on an epic 

spiritual journey. LIFE is a small-group resource that helps you dive deep into the lives of 

real-life Catholics, thus enriching one’s own life as a real-life Catholic!  

• Come join us on Saturday mornings. 

 

f. Life Category Activity report – Mike McGinnis 

• Required program(s): 

• Novena for Life’ campaign/devotionals:  

• Featured program(s):  

• Special Olympics: 

• The Tootsie Roll campaign – cancelled state wide for 2021.    

• Marches for Life:  

• Recommended program(s): 

• The ‘Silver Rose’ initiative:  

• Respect Life Committee activities and initiatives:  
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• ‘Forty Days for Life’ campaign began on 22 September and is currently at the halfway mark. 

Mike will continue to send out the daily devotionals via email.  

• Annual ‘Baby Bottle’ campaign kicked off the weekend of 25/26 September. Currently about 

250 bottles were distributed, which are to be returned on or before the weekend of 20/21 

November.  

• Council sponsored program(s): 

• The ‘Rose and Poem for Parenthood’ initiative has been resumed, taking into account published 

public health safety practices and procedures. Mike is looking for Councilmembers to help with 

this ministry.     

• ‘2021 Spiritual Adoption’ program is currently ongoing.  

• Other.  

• Bishop Emeritus Sheridan’s annual ‘Right to Life’ dinner was held on 6 October and was a great 

success. The Council had two tables. One for the Pax Youth Group and another for the Council 

membership.  

• On Saturday 2 October, 200 people engaged in a procession of the Blessed Scarcement around 

the Planned Parenthood office.  

• Ave Maria’s Life Chain, 10 October from 2 to 3pm, on the corner of Jordan and Lincoln.  

 

X. Newsletter  

• To fill this requirement, the GK will continue to send the monthly meeting agenda into State.   

 

XI. Advocate’s Report – Jim Egan  

• None 

 

XII. Unfinished Business.  

• None.   

 

XIII. New Business   

• Joe Regnery’s son Josh came and gave a presentation concerning one of his Boy Scout projects that 

involves the purchasing and installing of a Gazebo on the parish grounds (see attachment pg.16).  

• At this time the business meeting was suspended in order that Josh could make his presentation.  

• During his talk, Josh provided some details on the project, its cost, which was around 3K. The main 

purpose of the sales pitch was to solicit monetary support from the Council in order to help defer 

some of the cost of the Gazebo project. Josh made it clear that he was also soliciting other 

organizations for monetary support.  

• Once done Josh was asked to leave the room in order that the business meeting could resume.  

• During the course of the discussion Recorder Ben Stancati rose and made a motion that the Council 

give Josh $499 dollars in support of the project. The reason being that such an expenditure of funds 

would require only one vote. Mike McGinnis provided a second. The GK then asked for more 

discussion.  

• During the ongoing discussion period Council Advocate Jim Egan rose and made a motion that the 

original motion be amended in order that the monetary amount could be made an even $500 dollars. 

Joe Musso provided a second. The GK then called for a vote on the amendment motion, and it was 

unanimous.  

• Advocate Jim Eagan then said that the original motion, now amended, had to be voted on. The GK 

then called for vote on the now amended original motion and it was unanimous.    

• Once again, the meeting was suspended in order that Josh was brought back into the room, where he 

was informed that the Council would provide $500 dollars in support of his Gazebo project. Once 

completed the regular business meeting resumed.    
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XIV. 4th Degree Report – Paul Sciera 

• Assembly programs and initiatives:  

• The Fisher House outreach initiative has been suspended until further notice.  

• Special Olympics events: TBD.  

• Special Masses for special intentions will be announced as they come up in the schedule.  

• 4th Degree Exemplifications:  

• January 8, 2022 at Light of the World in Littleton. 

• The Assembly un-social committee: TBD 

• Honor Guard requirements:    

• As noted per the emails from Robert Knapp, District Marshall. rjknapp06@comcast.net.    

• The Highlands Ranch American Legion Post 1260 has requested honor guard support from the 

Assembly, at least three members, for the Veterans Day Event at the Highlands Ranch Library, start 

time is 7pm. Three members in attendance volunteered.  

• Financial Report:  

• Update given by John Alfeld (see attachment pg.17).  

• Other Assembly business:  

• Faithful Navigator Paul Sciera rose, noting that a majority of the members in attendance were 4th 

Degree Knights. Noting the presence of an Assembly quorum, he asked that Mr. Steve Hupkas 

Assembly transfer be read-in and voted on. Roger Giudici read-in Mr. Hupkas’s application. After 

no further discussion Paul asked for a motion to accept Mr. Hupkas’s application. Roger provided a 

motion, Joe Regnery seconded it. After no further discussion the GK called for a vote and it was 

unanimous.  

   

XV. Field Agent Report – Rylee Nelson  

• None.   

 

XVI. District Deputy Report – Mike Burkett 

• Thanks going out to GK Leonard Martinez and Joe Regnery for attending the KOC District 9 meeting 

that took place on the last weekend in August. State Deputy Jon Herskovits was also in attendance.  

• Congratulations to Pax Christi Soccer participants who are also the KOC District 9 winners. They are 

eligible for State Tournament, and will represent District 9 at this event on November 13, 2021, at the 

‘Light of the World’ Parish, Littleton, CO. PGK Bill Hensen is Council 10937 Soccer coordinator. 

• The next State supported and recommended membership drive will utilize prayer cards, which are to be 

handout to Parish Families/men. Mark German, State Membership Director, will soon issue information 

that Mike will forward on to GK Leonard Martinez and Council Membership Director Joe Regnery.  

 

XVII. Good of the Order 

• Lecturer’s Reflection/The Rev Robert F. Houlihan S.J. Educator Series – Dave Petteys/Alan Brown.  

• Alan Brown spoke on behalf of Dave Petteys. Alan’s discussion centering on the Feast of the Holy 

Rosary, which was originally called the Feast of Our Lady of Victory (see attachment pg.18).   

• Please check-out the latest edition of Columbia magazine.  

 

• Council Prayer list: Jennifer Sciera (healing) 6/2; Gary Mayfield (surgery) 10/5; Gary Mayfields mon 

and dad 2/13; Terry Neuhalfen (healing) 2/13; Jay Calvarese (6/2); Phil Sheridan (brother in-law to 

Mike McGinnis, healing) 3/13; Dave Ellgen (Joe Musso’s brother in-law, healing) 4/10; George Alberts 

(healing) 4/10; Joe Regency's mom and dad (healing) 4/10; Lucas Donaldson (healing) 4/28; Ron and 

Deanne Gerber (healing) 4/28; Dave Petteys (eye surgery) 6/2; Mickey Stancati (rehab) 6/2; Mike 

McGinnis (healing) 6/2; Seminarians/future Sister: Will Dwayer (Transitional Deacon), Matthew Kane 

mailto:rjknapp06@comcast.net
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(ordained Priest in June), Kolbe Kirst, and Catherine Logan, Soul of Art and Kathy Myers 6/2; Soul of 

Tom Morrissey 6/2; Soul of Harry Coleman 6/2; Soul of Diane Daily 6/2; and all those in our hearts that 

need our prayers. 

 

XVIII. Chaplain’s Summation – Father Andrzej Szczesnowicz 

• None 

 

   XIX. Grand Knight’s Summary – Leonard Martinez 

• None.  

 

     XX. Closing Prayer – Deputy Grand Knight.  

• Prayers were given by Recorder Bernard Stancati  

 

Meeting was adjourned at 10AM.  Minutes recorded and reported by Bernard Stancati, Council Recorder.    
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--- Attachments/Correspondence/Other Documents---- 
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From: Catherine Logan <logan1018@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Friday, September 17, 2021 8:40 PM 
To: Mike Burkett <mburkett@mt2.com> 
Subject: Update from Katie - Religious Life  

Blessings Mike, 

I am sending an email today to give Council 10937 an update on my journey to Religious Life. I entered with the Franciscan 
Sisters of Christian Charity on August 16th, 2021!  
 
I wanted to say Thank You again. Thank you for supporting me so that I was able to follow God's call to the convent. And now 
that I have stepped through the door the true discernment through formation has begun. There are so many wonderful Sisters 
here and each day brings something new. I entered with my heart open wide and a receptivity to what will come as God works 
with and through my community.   

I was given permission to post monthly updates on my blog page through my website. So, if you are ever curious to see how 
the journey is going you can check it out there. https://logan10181.wixsite.com/serve 

Also, if you ever have prayers which you could use some prayer warriors just send them my way. And if you ever have any 
questions feel free to send me an email or you can even send a letter as well.   

Thank you again for being a part of what made it possible for me to be here today! If you can continue to pray for all of the 
sisters currently in formation here at the FSCC and all currently discerning that would be greatly appreciated. As well as say a 
prayer for all seminarians, especially in the Denver, Colorado Springs, and Green Bay Dioceses. Please know that I am praying 
for your Council. 

Pax et Bonum, 

Katie Logan  

Holy Family Convent 
2409 S. Alverno Rd 
Manitowoc, WI 54220 

 

mailto:logan1018@yahoo.com
mailto:mburkett@mt2.com
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__logan10181.wixsite.com_serve&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=-tsdYpSy0w7nK8Cf4DWR_g&m=2x0NUixK-TggeZ3sGYRV_wjXppEW6Af_FB8NmzSIxSM&s=JSp8GJlGiLKI1DWxvGfBwCxuB8ucesc02bkzg0apdUI&e=
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: 
October is known as the month of the Rosary because of today’s feast, the Feast of the Holy Rosary, 
which was originally called the Feast of Our Lady of Victory. 
 
450 years ago today, a naval battle took place between the light, fast and militarily advanced Moorish 
corsairs and the outnumbered members of the Holy League in their heavy, sluggish ships. The odds 
were against the Holy League, yet they still sailed into battle with no worldly hope to defend Rome 
from the Moorish conquest of the eternal city and all of Christendom. The story reads like a scene 
from the Lord of the Rings - the forces of Sauron against the dying light of the West - and it was in 
fact that epic. 
 
The Pope in his wisdom asked every ship to hoist the image of Our Lady of Guadalupe while sending 
riders to all of Europe asking Catholics to pray the rosary for the battle’s success. As the ships began 
to do battle, a strong wind blew against the Moorish navy, whipping up waves that pushed them into 
reefs and sandbars, rendering their military advantage obsolete. They were too light to withstand the 
storm. The Holy League, in their heavy ships, broke the back of the Moorish advance and defeated 
them absolutely. The West was protected by the Rosary and Our Lady. 
 
We like to think of Our Lady as a gentle, loving mom and the rosary as a nice devotion prayed by 
grandmothers before or after Mass. Yet we all know never to get between a mother (or grandmother 
for that matter) and her children. We must not forget it is Mary’s heel that crushes the serpent. Every 
saint implores us to pray the rosary. In fact, many saints refer to it as a “spiritual weapon.” Our Lady 
instructs us to pray the rosary daily in her apparitions at Fatima. This is not something to take lightly 
or ignore. 
 
Our Lady of Victory, pray for us! 

 

 

 
 


